
       1488 NORTH COUNTRY ROAD                                    

       WADING RIVER, NY 11792 

       631-929-4339 Fax: 631-929-6961 

       www.stjohnthebaptistchurch.org  

Sunday, October 30, 2016  

Thirty - First Sunday  

in Ordinary Time  

 

But you have mercy 

on all,  

because you can do 

all things;  

and you overlook 

people's sins that 

they may repent.  



Office Hours:                                                

Monday - Thursday, 9:00-5:00  

Pastor:  Father Frank Schneider, ext. 16   pastor@stjohnthebaptistchurch.org  

Deacon: Fred Finter,  ext 17    deaconfred@stjohnthebaptistchurch.org  

Deacon: Vincent Pozzolano, ext. 45 

Faith Formation Coordinator: Mrs. Jane Oliva, ext. 12  reled@stjohnthebaptistchurch.org  

Outreach Director: Deborah OõHare, ext. 22  stjohnsparishoutreach@gmail.com 

Associate Coordinator: Michael DõOnofrio 

Music Director: Mrs. Elizabeth McNeill (631) 495-8913emcneill@stjohnthebaptistchurch.org 

Preschool Director: Mrs. Gayle Mercurio, ext. 14 preschool@stjohnthebaptistchurch.org   

Continuing Care : Barbara Tubito-Megara, ext. 18 continuingcare@stjohnthebaptistchurch.org  

Liturgy Coordinator: Barbara Johnston, ext. 13   

Bookkeeper:  Lindsay Finter    office@stjohnthebaptistchurch.org  

Preschool Secretary/Front Desk:  Susan Plattner preschool@stjohnthebaptistchurch.org 

Maintenance:  Servio Ortiz 

Contact us by email:     office@stjohnthebaptistchurch.org 

 

SACRAMENTS 

 

Celebration of the Eucharist  

Saturday 5:00 p.m.  and Sunday at 7:30, 9:15 and 11:15 

Daily Mass Monday-Thursday, 8:30 a.m.  

Holyday of Obligation: 8:30 a.m. and 7:30 p.m. 

Eucharistic Adoration Wednesday - 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.  
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession)  
Saturday, 4:00pm to 4:45pm.   

Please feel free to call Fr. Frank and make an appointment to celebrate the  sacrament. 

 

Baptism  
 We suggest that you contact us before your child is born! Call or email the Parish Center.  Baptisms are 

scheduled monthly on the first Sunday at 1:00 pm.  In the spring and summer we also celebrate        

baptisms on the third Sunday.   

 

Marriage  
 Contact the Parish Center so that we can arrange the marriage interview and set your date. 

 

Anointing of the Sick  
  Call the Parish Center.  
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Welcome to the Newly Baptized Members  
of  the St. John the Baptist Parish Family! 

 
Stella Rose Illiano 
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October 24, 2016 
  

     

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ: 

With Election Day just two weeks away, the decisions you and I will make are important ones.  Each and every one of us has a very 

important role to play.  We have to decide who will get our vote.  Permit me the opportunity to share with you some thoughts I ask 

you to consider.   

First and foremost, pray. Spend time in prayer asking God to guide you and your family and our country during this time.  Pray be-

fore the Blessed Sacrament, pray to the Blessed Mother, pray the rosary and entrust your decision to our Lord. 

Like many of you, I lament the current climate of division, and the mean spiritedness and intolerance of some toward those who do 

not agree with candidates and positions that do not fit their worldview.  If you think you are confused and slightly battered by the 

noise, public protests and private misgivings, you have every reason to be so.  But as responsible citizens and faithful men and 

women of God, we have to exercise our right to vote in a way that is serious, well-informed and reflective of who we are as Ameri-

cans and Catholics.  

We believe in God.  We know He is the creator and thus God is intimately present in all things -- the world, human life, communi-

ties, choices and elections.  Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI said, ñThose who deny God can lead us only in a direction that ultimately 

is destructiveò. 

The human person, made in the image and likeness of God, is the ultimate measure of what is good or bad, right or wrong.  Every 

person is sacred and has inherent rights which political leaders must protect and serve.  Those who do not are unworthy of our vote.  

Those who contradict themselves by saying one thing and doing another are unworthy of our vote. 

Many issues are very important in our society today.   But none of them can eclipse the centrality of human life, especially innocent 

human life in the womb or at the end of life.  Above all and over all, the number one issue more fundamental and crucial than any 

other is abortion ï that is the direct taking of innocent life, which is financed by government funds -- the diversion of our tax dollars 

to abortionists like Planned Parenthood as well as government insistence that we Catholics like the Little Sisters of the Poor, violate 

our consciences to advance such programs. 

Support of abortion by a candidate for public office, some of whom are Catholics, even if they use the fallacious and deeply offen-

sive ñpersonally opposed but . . .ò line, is reason sufficient unto itself to disqualify any and every such candidate from receiving our 

vote.  Let me repeat that:  Support of abortion by a candidate for public office, some of whom are Catholics, even if they use the 

fallacious and deeply offensive ñpersonally opposed but . . .ò line, is reason sufficient unto itself to disqualify any and every such 

candidate from receiving our vote.   

I have three questions to end this letter! Please reflect upon these as you examine your conscience and prepare to exercise your right 

to vote. 

 

Do you think our country is going in the right direction or the wrong direction?  I believe it is heading in the wrong direction.  If 

I am right, then,   

 

Of the two candidates running for President, and of all of the candidates running for elective office, whether federal, state or 

local, which ones will continue to lead us in the current direction or which are more likely to restore justice in those areas 

that cry out for such a restoration? 

 

Which ones are willing to lead us in a direction that is more pro life, more pro family and more pro truth?  Which ones will rec-

ognize and respect the role of religion in the lives of citizens and the Churchôs right to mediate the truths of the Gospel and 

the Churchôs teaching as part of the public life of our country, in public ministries like health care, education and charitable 

works, without being forced to adopt and facilitate those cultural practices that are not consonant with 

Church teaching? 
 

For further insight, I have written two columns on voting in The Long Island Catholic Magazine.  They are also available on the 

diocesan website, www.drvc.org.  In addition, the U.S. Bishops have prepared a teaching document on the political responsibility of 

Catholics called ñForming Consciences for Faithful Citizenshipò.  It is also available online.  I urge you to consider thoughtfully 

these resources along with this letter as you go through the process of deciding whom you will support with your vote.   

 

May God bless you and your families and may God continue to bless the United States of America. 

Faithfully yours in Christ,  

 

 

Bishop of Rockville Centre 



 

 

Welcome to the Newly Baptized Members  
of  the St. John the Baptist Parish Family! 

 
Stella Rose Illiano 
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Parish Weekly Calendar  

Tuesday,  

November 1st 

Holyday of  

Obligation 
 

Fr. Frank will celebrate mass  

for the holyday at 

8:30 a.m. and 7:30 p.m. 

Wednesday,  

 

November  2nd 

We remember our  

beloved faithful departed  

at 8:30 a.m. mass 

and 

7:30 p.m. prayer service 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=all+saints+day&view=detailv2&&id=10F9AC03F7BA9481171A3DCA531DB566B1F9E18B&selectedIndex=1&ccid=iC3QfJO%2b&simid=608037022340353552&thid=OIP.M882dd07c93bee0a06e8d70ea8651faaco0
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 Update 
Planning the Future of our Parish 

First Meeting of our Newly Formed Pastoral Council 

The Pastoral Council serves as a consultative group to help the pastor in pastoral     

planning for the parish community.  Ongoing dialogue about the needs, feelings, hopes 

and reactions of parishioners help shed light on fostering the parish mission and vision. 

 

At our first meeting we continued our reflections on the Parish Listening Session, and 

will use the two major trends of YOUTH and SUNDAY MASS as our focus for the 

coming year.  We will be working on a full Pastoral Plan for our parish as well. 

 

We are just getting started and getting to know each other.  We know that it will take 

time to learn how the Council works, and how we can best serve our parish family.  

 

Fr. Frank has appointed the following parishioners to serve on the Council for the    

coming year: 

Linda Bealey 

Barbara Fontana (trustee) 

Elenore LaPorta 

Ginny Lutz 

Jim MacDougall 

Vinny Manzello 

John OôHare 

Rich Rossin (trustee) 

Jeff Steinbrecker 

Fran Turecamo 

 

Please pray for us as we do our best to plan for the future of our parish! 

Check the website and the bulletin for updates! 
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Annual Stewardship Renewal begins next weekend 

 

We pray for the Holy Spirit to send our parish new life! 

Make us all Joyful Disciples of Jesus!   

Outreach 

 
  August Angels 

Thank You 

Thanks to your generosity, we will provide school supplies and  

back-to-school clothes for more than 90 children.  Our sixth year of the Adopt-a-Student Program was another 

great success.  Whether you adopted a student, bought supplies, or donated money or gift cards, you made a differ-

ence!  A student is going back to school a little  

happier, a little more confident.  Pray for all of the students that are returning to school.  We are so grateful to God 

that we are able to provide assistance and that is all due to you who are ñthe wind beneath our wings.ò   The addi-

tional donated school supplies allowed us to fill out some of the book bags and might be enough to allow us to 

make a donation of supplies to the children in other outreach programs.  There are indeed angels among us.  Thank 

you.  

Please let us know your thoughts on this program.  We are always looking for ways to improve what we are 

doing! 

 

CHRISTMAS PAGEANT is UP and RUNNING!  

Still time to REGISTER!  

Christmas Pageant, December 10th, 7:00 pm in church. 

The first Rehearsal is November 6th, Sunday afternoon at 

3:00 in church. 

We are now registering children, grades 1 and up! 

Adult volunteers to help with costumes and sets needed! 

Please call Cheryl Guarnieri, 631-662-4002 

Email: cggianfranco11@optonline.net 

  

How we can become  
More Aware:  

  

§ § Take time for regular prayer by 
choosing the best time of day for you 
to find quiet.  We must shut off the 
outside noise in order to allow 
ourselves to listen to the voice of 
God. 

§ § Notice and appreciate God working 
in the everyday.  See the beauty in 
the first snowfall, the changing of the 
leaves and the budding of new life in 
spring. 

§ § Truly acknowledge God as the 
Source of all we are and all we have.  
We may be too quick to take credit for 
ourselves, while the credit is due to 
God and the gifts God has bestowed 
upon us. Give thanks to God! 

§ § Give. We can joyfully give of our 
time, talents, intellect, energy, money 
and possessions for the benefit of 
others. 

  

òThe life of a Christian steward, lived  
in imitation of the life of Christ, is 
challenging, even difficult in many ways; 
but both here and hereafter it is charged 
with intense joy.ó 
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We are grateful this week for all             

stewards in our parish who help spread the 

faith by living the faith. Next weekend  

begins Stewardship Renewal. 

Next Sundayõs Readings 
 

The Thirty Second Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 
156: II Maccabees 7:1 -2, 9 -14   
Psalm 17:1,5 -6, 8, 15  

II Thessalonians 2:16 -3:5  
Luke 20:27 -38  

We are called to be good stewards of our              

personal vocations. St. Paulôs prayer for the 

Thessalonians is therefore ours, too- ñthat our 

God may make (us) worthy of his calling and 

powerfully bring to fulfillment every good    

purpose and every effort of faith.ò 

This Weekendôs Presiders 

Saturday, October 29, 5pm                                     

Fr. Frank Schneider  

Sunday, October 30, 7:30 am                                   

Fr. Frank Schneider  

Sunday, October 30, 9:15 am  

Fr. Frank Schneider  

Sunday, October 30, 11:15 am                                  

Fr. Frank Schneider  

 

Next Weekendôs Presiders 

Saturday, November 5, 5pm  

Fr. Ted Howard  

Sunday, November 6, 7:30 am  

Fr. Frank Schneider  

Sunday, November 6, 9:15 am  

Fr. Frank Schneider  

Sunday, November 6, 11:15 am  

Fr. Frank Schneider  

 

 

 

 

Monday, October 31st, 8:30 am 

For the Parishioners of St. John the Baptist 

 

Tuesday, November 1st, 8:30 am 

Joan Libonati (JoAnn & Adrian Weisbaum)  

 

Wednesday, November 2nd, 8:30 am 

Raymond Branca (Bob & Terry Branca) 

 

Thursday, November 3rd, 8:30 am 

Nickolas Donnelly (The Gargano Family)  

 

Saturday, November 5th 

5PM 

Robert Quinn (daughter Cathleen)  

 

Sunday, November 6th 

7:30AM 

William Condzella (Camille & Truffles Bistro)  

9:15AM 

Grace Cook (Ed & Mary Grace Meier) 

11:15AM 

Henry T. & Agnes Young (The Family)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to our Good Stewards!  

 

October 23rd, 2016   $ 6,851.00 

Faith Direct     $ 2,060.92 

Total     $ 8,911.92 

September Outreach   $ 2,496.00 

 
Diocese Collections:  

World Mission Sunday $1,119.00  

 

 

$48,800.00 Goal  

$28,180.00 Payments  

$30,530.00 Pledges  

105 Donors  



Have You Been Asked to Be a Sponsor for Baptism or             

Confirmation? 
  

ñSponsorò (godparent) is a sacramental ministry.  The sponsor takes part in the ritual as a Catholic 
and provides example from her/his life through living and acting as a full member of the Catholic 
Church.  Because of the seriousness of this ministry, the Church has the following requirements: 
 
1. The sponsor must be a full member of the Catholic Church through Baptism and                             
Confirmation and Eucharist and at least 16 years old (the responsibilities of this ministry are                     
undertaken by an adult). 
 
2. The sponsor must be a Catholic living an active life in the Church who provides good                    
example. Someone married outside the Church is not able to receive Communion and is not able to 
be a sponsor.  Also, a Catholic who has left the Church is not able to be a sponsor of a new member 
into the Church. 

 
3. When there are two sponsors, they are ñspiritual parentsò 
and are godfather and godmother. 
  
We are always ready to answer your questions.  Please call the 
parish center! 
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Have you recently gotten engaged?  
 

Congratulations on this amazing moment in your lives!   Please call Fr. Frank or a 
deacon as soon as possible, so that we can help you set your wedding date here in 
your parish of St. John the Baptist!  

 
 

In order to set the date, we need to have the "formal  interview" required by the 
Catholic Church.    
 

When we meet, we can also talk about                                                                                 
marriage preparation, your rehearsal,                                                                                        
and all the details that go into                                                                                             

your wedding.  
 

And please count on our prayers                                                                                             
during this blessed time of your                                                                                                
Engagement --  your wedding here                                                                                                  

will be a joyful, beautiful event!  
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...where children learn through love about                      

the love of learning 

 

Pre-Kindergarten  4 yr olds 

M/T/W/Th/F AM  9-11:45 am 

 

Pre-Kindergarten  4 yr olds 

Mon/Wed/Fri AM  9-11:45 am 

 

Pre-Kindergarten  4 yr olds 

Tues/Wed/Thurs PM  12:00-2:30 pm 

 

Talented Twos                 2 yr olds 

Mon/Fri AM                 9:15-11:30 am 

(Optional Wed) 

Nursery   3 yr olds           

Tues/Thurs AM-1   9-11:30 am 

 

Nursery               3 yr olds 

Tues/Thurs/Fri AM-2  9-11:30 am 

 

Nursery               3 yr olds 

Tues/Thurs PM   12:00-2:30 pm 

 

Parent-Toddler  18-36 months 

Wednesdays PM              12-2 pm 

The Fr. William J. Crowley Knights of Columbus Council 

would like to thank all the people and businesses that donated 

gifts to our annual Chinese Auction 

at the Spaghetti Dinner. We 

would also like to thank those who 

came to the dinner and purchased 

raffle tickets. Your generosity will 

help our council support a number of important lo-

cal pro-life groups and causes and 

we thank you for your dedication 

LIFT 
 Because Tuesday, November 1, is All Saints Day (a Holy Day of Obligation), 
we will postpone our L.I.F.T. gathering until the following week, Tuesday, 
November 8, at 7:00 p.m.  Hope you can join us then! 


